

F2012/19



€ electoral commission NSW

22 March 2012

Mr Jim Casey State Secretary Fire Brigade Employees' Union 1-7 Belmore Street SURRY HILLS NSW 2010

Attention: Mr George Maniatis

Dear Mr Casey

I refer to the 2012 election of the State Committee of Management of the Fire Brigade Employees' Union.

At the close of the withdrawal nomination period at Noon, Thursday 22 March 2012, only the required number of nominations had been received and accepted from candidates for the following positions. Accordingly the candidates listed below are declared elected unopposed:

Sydney North Sub-Branch Sydney Central Sub-Branch Sydney Central West Sub-Branch Sydney South West Sub-Branch Stephen CRESSWELL

Wesley SMITH Leighton DRURY Richard NEVILLE

I will advise the candidates of their election.

More than the required number of nominations have been received and accepted for the remaining three (3) vacancies, and a ballot will therefore be necessary:

- > SENIOR VICE PRESIDENT
- > JUNIOR VICE PRESIDENT
- > RETAINED SUB-BRANCH SECRETARY

A draw was conducted at 1.30pm, Thursday 22 March 2012 to determine the order of candidates' names on the ballot paper. The results of the draws are attached.

I have written to all candidates detailing the arrangements for the conduct of the election.

Ballot papers will be sent to all FBEU members on Thursday 29 March 2012. The colour of the ballot paper will be **GREEN** and the method of voting to be observed is 'First Past the Post' with every square to be numbered.

As requested in my letter of 30 January 2012, an advance payment of \$27,720 is required by my office to cover the estimated costs of the election.

Should you require further information, please contact Jill Johnson at the NSW Electoral Commission on (02) 9290 5403.

Yours sincerely

Michael Nevin for Colin Barry Returning Officer

NSW Electoral Commission